    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    April 11, 2023
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier and John Schweigert. Alderman Brandon Shortt and Chris Basler were absent. Also attending the meeting was Rick Drury and TJ Garbs with Cochran.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the March Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Monica Rozier, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 04/05/2023.
Mayor Monia informed the Council that the sludge at the Treatment Plant was being land applied today, April 11th.

Clerk’s Notes: The Hartford is no longer writing Inland Marine Policies. They will not renew after the expiration date of 6/1/23. Lakenan is going to shop other companies and get quotes before that date. A Change Order was issued to Bauman Contracting to extend the completion date of the new water tower to May 15, 2023, because of the fencing and seeding. There is no change to the contract price. A complaint was received from a resident regarding trash pickup in a subdivision at 3:30 am. The City has a nuisance Ordinance, but it does not really apply. Anheuser Animal Clinic is hosting a fund raiser at the K of C Hall in Bloomsdale on April 15th. It will be posted on the City sites. Clerk Randoll has scheduled Mike Wittu to come to the office to help submit the ARPA report due by April 30, 2023. The City received a total of $113,070.16 and invoices in the amount of $112,980.62 from Core & Main will be submitted. The City Treatment Plant Permit was officially issued on 4/1/2023 and will be good through 3/31/2028. Commissions are ready for signature.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to go into closed session for Real Estate Issues at 7:20 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. John Schweigert: aye; Monica Rozier: aye.

The Clement Road widening will no longer take place. The waterline upgrade will be the only project on the North side of Clement Road. A letter will be sent to residents in the future after the easement areas are marked.

Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to return to open session at 8:30 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier. John Schweigert: aye; Monica Rozier: aye.

Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was approved.
__________________________________

______________________________
Mayor, Paul Monia




City Clerk, Lynnette Randoll
